SOMERSET  LOCAL  PHARMACEUTICAL  COMMITTEE
Minutes of the Meeting of the Somerset Local Pharmaceutical Committee held at Seavington Village Hall, Seavington St Michael, TA19 0QH on Tuesday 20th March 2018.
Present:  
A Downing (Chairman); A Harker; N Kyle; F.Valagiannopoulos; Ms E Waller;                              P Whitaker   
In Attendance:    Mrs Y Lamb (Engagement Officer), Mrs M Pennington  
                               (Administration Officer), and N Woollcombe-Adams (Secretary)
1. Apologies for Absence – Ms H Elliott, R Smyth, and M Lennox (Chief Officer)
2. Declarations of Interest – None.
3. New Members – 

It was agreed to have a short Committee meeting on 23rd April to introduce new members and receive a report from the Chief Officer.

4. Minutes of the Last Meeting – 
These were agreed as a correct record with the addition of RS to those present.

5. Matters Arising from the Minutes of the Last Meeting – None.
6. CCA Report – 

NK agreed to do this.

7. LPC Expenses Policy – 

Given that travel expenses can be dealt with via HMRC as a claim against tax, it was suggested that the mileage allowance be reduced to 25p per mile, with MP (as a non tax payer) having an increase in salary to reflect her inability to make a tax reclaim. It was proposed by PW and seconded by EW that this proposal should be adopted with effect from 5th April 2018.
8. Budget and Financial Matters – 

FV, PW and MP had revised the budget using the previous template and assuming a Committee of eleven Members and that Members attending Executive Meetings could claim £25.0 per hour. FV, PW went through the detailed headings and amended the figures to reflect comments made by Members. It was proposed by PW and seconded by NK that the Committee agree these changes. Agreement was unanimous.

9. Service Update and Officer Work Sheets – 

YL submitted a work sheet 16th January to 28th February as a suggestion for future formats. The Committee approved the format and asked that the work sheets be sent out with the bi-monthly agendas.

YL reported that: 

a) Chlamydia kits would be delivered to each pharmacy by the Sexual Health Team.

b) Severe outbreaks of Syphilis had been reported in Devon and Somerset particularly among older people. A letter was being sent out by Public Health England advising Community Pharmacies of the symptoms to look out for and what action to take.

c) L1 PGD training will be required. It was likely that L1 would only be free up to the age of 25 unless the individual was exempt from prescription charges.

10. Patient Safety – 
EW had been involved in instigating a project with a GP in Taunton. In particular work was taking place on the subject of the safety of women taking diabetic medicines who were likely to become pregnant. This could link with a training package for HLP. EW would be preparing a paper on the topic, and at the same time would investigate a patient safety Whatsapp.

11. Report of Applications Sub Committee – 

a) It was agreed that the newly opened Coleford Pharmacy needed to contact their Superintendent Pharmacist/NPA rather than expect the LPC to advise them on their internal administration issues.

b) Woolavington – NWA reported on the position with regard to the acquisition of suitable premises.

12. Health and Wellbeing Board – 

The February meeting had been cancelled due to adverse weather conditions.

13. Raj Singh Village Agents Network – 

RS who is the Operations Manager for Somerset County Council spoke on the role of village agents and how Community Pharmacies might best connect with these agents.
14. Dates of Future Meetings – 

9th May 2018, 18th July 2018 (apologies FV and AH), 19th September 2018 (apologies MP), 21st November 2018, 16th January 2019 and 20th March 2019.

MP was investigating appropriate venues and would advise on these in due course.

15. Any Other Business – 

a) Somerset CEPN – AH reported that following a recent meeting a suggestion had been made to bring in a link with the LPC website and that a nurse had expressed the wish to spend more time in a local pharmacy. 

b) J Hoots Pharmacy Blackbrook – A problem had arisen with prescriptions being stuck on the spine, as they had been sent to the former nominee Lloyds who had sole access. This highlighted the need to update NHS Choices on changes of ownership.

c) GPhc Revalidation – Noted that the system was changing, and unless called up there would be no need to produce historic evidence of CPD. Guidance is to be issued in due course which will include peer review.
